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Alumni Notes

Spencer L. Kimball (S|D '58), former
dean of the Law School, announces that
he has reached mandatory retirement at
the University of Chicago Law School
and will become the Seymour Logan Pro-
fessor of Law Emeritus at that school. He
has already agreed to teach Insurance
Law next spring, and is doing consulting
work in the insurance law field.

Paul H. Dawes (70}, a partner in the
San Francisco firm of Thelen, Marrin,
Johnson & Bridges, has been appointed
program chairman for the 1989 Annual
Fall Meeting of the American Bar Associ-
ation's Section of Litigation. Over 700
lawyers are expected to attend.

Judge Franz W. Brand |'49) was
recently honored by the Green County
Bar Association upon his retirement from
the bench. Judge Brand served since 1974
after experience in private practice and
as District Attorney.

James T. Rogers {'66), a partner in
the Merrill, Wisconsin, firm of Rogers &
Bremer, has been selected as President of
the Wisconsin Association of Criminal
Defense Lawyers. He has also been
appointed to the Wisconsin Public
Defender Board by Governor Thompson.

Mary Traver ('83), General Counsel
of Blue Cross and Blue Shield United of
Wisconsin, is the Chair-Elect of the
Health Insurance law Committee of the
Tort and Insurance Practice Section of the
American Bar Association.

James E. Krier ('66), Professor of
Law at the University of Michigan Law
School, is serving as one of the outside
reviewers of the Tennessee Valley
Authority’s Reservoir System Operation
and Planning Review. The Review will
result in policy guidelines for future
operations of the Tennessee River sys-
tem. Prof. Krier also recently delivered a
paper at the University of Tennessee's
Conference on the Constitution and the
Environment.

Aloys L. Tauscheck {'86) has been
elected as a Fellow in the American Col-
lege of Legal Medicine. Mr. Tauscheck
also has a medical degree from the Uni-
versity of Wisconsin, and practices civil
personal injury litigation and medical
malpractice in Madison.

Terrance C. Mead ('81) has received
the Robert R. Mills Member of the Year
Award from the Maricopa County Bar
Association. Mr. Mead practices with
the Phoenix firm of Gust, Rosenfeld &
Henderson, and has assisted with the
publication of “A Consumer’s Guide to
Arizona Law.”

Anne Taylor Wadsack {'71), John C.
Albert ('73), Kathleen J. Quinlan ('76) and
Stephanie C. Stoltman ('83) have joined
the Madison firm of McBurney, Perina,
Wyngaard, Wilson & Raymond.

Justice Shirley S§. Abrahamson {'62)
has been elected as a vice president of
the American Judicature Society, an in-
dependent organization of more than
20,000 citizens working to improve the
nation's justice system.

William A. Chatterton {'51), a part-
ner in the Madison firm of Ross and
Chatterton and a member of the Board of
Directors of the Real Estate Section of the
American Bar Association, is serving on
the ALI-ABA Committee on Continuing
Professional Education. Another member
of this committee is Prof. Stuart G. Gul-
lickson.

While not, in fact, an alum, our
adopted son Robert C. Lovejoy {Michi-
gan, '42) died in July. Bob Lovejoy was a
prominent Janesville attorney and a good
friend of the Law School. He was particu-
larly supportive of our practice-oriented
courses. He not only taught in the Gen-
eral Practice Course on a number of
occasions but served as co-director of the
course from 1977 to 1982. As further evi-
dence of his strong commitment to this
type of education, he left a bequest to the
School "to help defray the cost of the
General Practice Course or one or more
clinical courses similar to [that course]

.. " He was well-known throughout the
Wisconsin legal community for his many
bar-related public service activities.

G. Stanley Joslin ('39) died last
December. Mr. Joslin had been a member
of Emory University Law faculty for 32
years prior to his retirement in 1979.
Before going to Emory, Mr. Joslin had
practiced law in Portage, Wisconsin, and
taught at the University of Kentucky.
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